Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Elections Voter ID
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I am writing to request that under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) you provide details of any measures in place during the May 4 Local Elections in relation to the new requirements under the Election Act 2022 to present photo ID at polling stations. In your response, please provide as much of the following detail as possible without exceeding your cost limit. 

i)Whether the authority had personnel stationed either outside or inside polling stations on 4th May 2023 for the purpose of reminding potential voters that they need to have valid photo ID, ii) whether any potential voters who decided not to continue to enter the polling station as a result of this interaction were counted towards the total number of voters refused a ballot/turned away due to the new Voter ID regulations and iii) whether this figure will be published?

Answer:
Under Section 8 of the Act, the council must appoint an officer of the council to be the registration officer for any constituency or part of a constituency coterminous with or situated in the council’s area. Miranda Cannon (Director of Delivery, Communications and Political Governance) is the appointed officer for the registration area of Leicester City.  

Her appointment as Electoral Registration Officer is separate to her appointment as Director of Delivery, Communications and Political Governance and, although appointed by the council, the Electoral Registration Officer’s responsibilities and duties are personal. An example of this is that the register of electors is deemed to be the property of the Electoral Registration Officer, not the local authority.

The Electoral Registration Officer does not carry out the duties on behalf of the local authority but in her own personal capacity. A list of public bodies and local authorities that are subject to the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act is available at the following website:

http://www.foi.gov.uk/yourRights/publicauthorities.htm#schedule1 

 

As you will see, the Freedom of Information Act does not list any person appointed under the Representation of the People Act 1983. It follows that the Electoral Registration Officer, Returning Officer or any other person appointed under the Act are not subject to the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act. 

The information you have requested is therefore not subject to the FOI Act.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
